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MINUTES 

LICENSE COMMISSION MEETING 

AUGUST 1, 2024 

 

A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE Revere License Commission was called to order by Chairman Robert 

Selevitch at 3:10 p.m. on August 1, 2024.  Commissioner Liliana Monroy, Police Lt. Sean Randall, Liaison 

with the Revere License Commission, and Maggie Haney, Recording Secretary, present.  Commissioner 

Daniel Occena, absent.  This meeting was held remotely.  

 

 

VOTED ON THE FOLLOWING APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED FOR CONSIDERATION 

 

Joseph Leon Mottolo Post #4524 V.F.W. U.S., Inc. 

61 Lucia Avenue parking lot 

Matthew Cunningham, Event Manager 

 

Application for a 1-day All Alcohol, Common Victualler, and Entertainment License:  Application of Joseph 

Leon Mottolo Post #4524 V.F.W. U.S., Inc., Matthew Cunningham, Event Manager, for a 1-day license for All 

Alcohol, Common Victualler, and Entertainment to be exercised in the parking lot at 61 Lucia Avenue on 

Saturday, August 3, 2024, from 1 p.m. – 10 p.m.  Event is a Summer Block Party to raise funds for the Tunnel to 

Towers Foundation.  Expected attendance is 300.   

 

Matthew Cunningham appeared for the application.  They plan to block off traffic on Lucia Avenue, and have 

coordinated with police to manage this.  They have also spoken to all the neighbors about this planned event.  

Revere Fire Deputy Chief Joseph Laurano asked the applicant if the barriers blocking off the street would allow 

Fire Department access in case of emergency, and was assured that the barriers could be easily moved.  He also 

asked about the food preparation plans.  Deputy Laurano agreed that the event met with Fire Department 

requirements.  Chairman Selevitch asked about control of alcohol service and was told that volunteers would be 

monitoring the service of alcohol, IDs would be checked, and all drinks would be served in plastic cups.  

Commissioner Monroy asked about prior events of this sort: how many, and if there had been any issues in the 

past.  This is the club’s second year of this type of event, and there were no issues last year.  Deputy Laurano said 

there were no issues with the Fire Department last year.   

 

There were neither proponents nor opponents when called.  Upon a motion duly made by Commissioner Monroy, 

and seconded by Commissioner Selevitch, it was VOTED to approve the application.     

 

 

Following the foregoing, there being no further business to come before the Board upon Motion duly made and 

seconded, it was VOTED to adjourn the meeting at 3:15 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________      _______________________________  

Robert Selevitch, Chairman     Maggie Haney, Recording Secretary 

 

Minutes of the meeting of August 1, 2024 


